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2012 - 2013 £1869 

Each the year the Government gives a sum of money to each school based on the 
number of children receiving a free school meal (FSM).  This is called Pupil 
Premium.  This money is used to ensure these children reach their full potential by 
improving their attainment and overcoming barriers to learning.  The Pupil Premium 
was introduced in April 2011 and is allocated to schools to work with pupils who have 
been registered for free school meals at any point in the last six years (Ever 6). 
Schools also receive funding for children who have been looked after continuously 
for more than six months, and children of service personnel.  

 
Increased HLTA hours for 1-1 support with a very small group focussing on phonics and 
writing.   
 
Impact : Improved phonics. 

 


